
A View from the Chair
Dear Friends,

With spring and summer behind us, fall 
ushers in lovely cool, bug-free days on the 
trails! I am reminded every year at this 
time how fortunate we are to have had 
this organization for the past 37 years. 
When Essex County Trail Association was 
established in 1982, Our mission was to 
maintain and preserve trails for the purpose 
of passive recreation for all and the benefit 
of the community. Thanks to all of our loyal 
members, generous donors and sponsors, 
and selfless volunteers, we have been able  
to carry out that mission for more than  
three decades. 

Along with the changing seasons come 
changes within our organization. We have 
welcomed over 30 new Trail Stewards who 
have the critical task of reporting trail 
maintenance and repair needs and a new 
group of student volunteers from Ipswich 
High School. The Board of Directors now 
includes 15 people, and we are excited  
to welcome our newest board members  
Betty Redstone of Swampscott and Penny 
Neal of Gloucester. In addition we have 
29 members of the Advisory Council 
who bring their expertise from a variety 
of backgrounds. We are also excited to 
announce we have reached a record high 
in our membership, hurray! As technology 
takes over, it is important to cherish the 
moments spent out on the trails. Whether 
you are a hiker, runner, crosscountry skier, 
equestrian, cyclist or anything in between, 
we can all come together to appreciate the 
beauty Mother Nature has bestowed upon 
us and ensure the trails will be protected  
for generations to come. Encourage your 
friends to spend less time indoors and in 
front of screens. Encourage them to hit  
the trails, enjoy the fresh air, and support 
ECTA by becoming a member today!

See you on the trails,

 
Susan Lawrence 
Chair, Board of Directors

Preserve, Maintain, Respect 

Thank you, Volunteers! 
By Carol Lloyd, Director of Trail Management 

Integral to our organization are our passionate, hardworking volunteers and  
Trail Stewards! It is thanks to these amazing people that ECTA has thrived for 
the past 37 years. Whether helping out at ECTA sponsored events or in the  
office, raising money, being friendly ambassadors to other trail users, notifying 
us of problems on the trails (i.e. downed trees, flooding, debris, etc.) or par-
ticipating in trail maintenance projects the help of our volunteers is priceless. 
You can always find them with a smile getting down and dirty in the mud with 
a hammer and nail to construct a new bridge/boardwalk... Every bit is greatly 
appreciated! While this appears seamless at times, it takes a village and what 
people don’t always see is all the hard-working volunteers behind these projects.

We recently reviewed our list of Trail Stewards—our eyes on the trails who  
report any issues we need to address—and it was decided we could always use 
more Trail Stewards considering how critical their help is to ECTA. To our delight, 
30 new people stepped up ready to help out on trails in their area! That is in  
addition to the 20 we already had who re-upped. With over 50 Trail Stewards, 
we now feel more confident than ever that we have all 450+ miles of trails  
covered in our six towns!

And finally, from my perspective as the person who is responsible for coordinating 
the work on the trails, ECTA has the best Board! These people work tirelessly 
and are always there to help. They all have specific skills that help in every  
aspects of our work and there when needed.

So a big thank you goes out to all of you! ECTA wouldn’t be where we are today 
if it weren’t for all of our volunteers! We are ALWAYS looking for more help, so  
if you would like to become a volunteer/Trail Stewards for the ECTA sign up on 
our website.

—Carol

Thank You to Peter and Gretel Clark!

ECTA would like to take a moment to thank Peter and Gretel Clark for their 
extraordinarily generous contribution of $30,000 over the next three years!  
Peter and Gretel of Hamilton, MA are long-time supporters and members of 
ECTA and it is thanks to them and others alike that ECTA has thrived. We can-
not thank you—our generous members and donors—enough for your support! 
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ECTA BoARD oF DiRECToRs 

Susan Lawrence, Chair
Rick Silverman, Vice-Chair
Chris Pulick, Treasurer
Betty Redstone, Secretary
Scott Bumpus
Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld
Haskell Crocker
Ann Getchell
Caroline Gregory
Deborah Hamilton
Eric Krathwohl
Rob Martin
Dan Mayer
Penny Neal
Martha Sanders
Joe Sandulli

ECTA sTAFF

Carol Lloyd, Dir. Trail Management
Sarah Shadoff, Outreach Coordinator
Leah Angelini, Grant Writer

Advisory Council

Heidi Adam 
Neil Ayer
Peter Britton
Wayne Castonguay
Don Curiale
Chris Davis
Linda Donovan
Jennifer Eddy
Katrina Hart
Joan Henderson
Kay Joseph
Jerry Kenney
Victoria Kunzer
Carolyn Lackey
Pam Mansfield
Jim MacDougall
Sue McLaughlin
Nancy Merrill
Lauren Norton
Holly Pulsifer
Ted Raymond
Lily Rice Hsia
Camilla Rich
David Santomenna
Liz Wheaton 
Claudia Woods-Estin

TRAiL sTEwARDs 
Essex 
  Julie DePaolis (978.768.3831)
  Laura Eurich (978.335.4946) 
  Kay Joseph (978.768.6275)
Hamilton/wenham
  Bea Britton (978.468.2733)
  Bruce Cambell (978.979.0002)  
  Susanna Colloredo (978.468.3310)     
  Diane Curr (781.316.4452)
  Chris Davis (978.468.5258)
  Scott DeFusco (617.599.6357)
  John Hart (603.770.2257)
  Susan Lawrence (978.468.1355)
  Michael Madden (617.905.6636)
  Sue McLaughlin (978.468.7715)
  Camilla Rich (978.468.4399)
  Jane Rumrill (607.731.7376)
  David Smith (781.307.2020)
  Ryan Spruck (607.767.5042)
  Deborah Stanton (978.626.8434)
  Liz Wheaton (978.312.6174)   
ipswich
  Debora Cole (978.500.3029)
  Vance Garry (978.238.8365)
  Linda Gosselin (978.468.2348)
  John Hart (603.770.2257) 
  Diane Locotos (412.613.7008)

Contact ECTA 
P.O. Box 358

Hamilton, MA 01936
978.468.1133

office@ectaonline.org
www.ectaonline.org

ipswich (cont.)
  Rick Ostberg (908.472.8164)
  Nat Pulsifer (978.356.3655)
  Joshua Regula (978.210.5212)
  Joe Sandulli (617.449.8661)
  Marty Sullivan (978.356.0938)
  Ann Teele (978.821.6122)
  Meg Vitale (978.836.0366)
  Ralph Williams (978.948.7702)
  Tom Woodruff (978.356.6177)
  Christina Wowk (800.632.5227 x7491)
  Ralph Williams (978.948.7702)
Topsfield
  Hillori Connors (978.387.0006)
  Joe Geller (978.380.0951)
  Saundra Guadagno (978.887.6443)
  Betty Redstone (781.596.4281)
  Elaine Robson (978.500.6337)
  Martha Sanders (978.887.8874)
  Jim Slater (978.887.6443)
west Newbury
  Kate Day (978.270.0128)
  John Dodge (978.360.3128) 
  Deb Hamilton (978.363.5793)
  Coltin Omasta (978.771.3928)
  Laurel Omasta (978.766.7757)

Visit the ECTA website: ectaonline.org for details on all  
our events and latest updates. 

Do you receive ECTA email updates?  
If not, contact us at: office@ectaonline.org 

Follow ECTA on Facebook and instagram 
 for all ECTA happenings and give us your feedback!

CoNNECT wiT H us!
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sustaining Corporate sponsors          

Thank You to our sponsors!
summer solstice Party sponsors  (cont.)   
Putnam Pantry 
Putnam Veterinarian Clinic

Riseʹ Sheehan DVM Equine Veterinary Care
SalemFive
S.C.L. Home Services

Run for the Trails sponsors                                       
Coastal Greengrocer
Ipswich Ale Brewery
Ipswich Bay Glass
Law Office of Donald M. Greenough
New England Running Co.
Partridge Snow & Hahn, LLP
Rich May Attorneys at Law

Community sponsors                              

GAC Runners Club, Inc.
North Shore NEMBA
West Newbury Riding and Driving Club

Equine EXPo sponsors                     

Back in the Saddle
Black Brook Veterinary Services
DK Saddlery
Don Curiale
Equine Homes Real Estate
Essex County Cooperative
Hagstrom Co. Inc
Lois Cheston
Lucerne Farms, Inc.
Mane Stream
New England Horse Talk
Northeast Equestrian Life
RB Strong Excavating
Salem Five 
Steed Read
Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld

spring for the Trails sponsors                                       
Coastal Greengrocer
First Ipswich Bank
Ipswich Ale Brewery
Ipswich Bay Glass
Law Office of Donald M. Greenough
New England Running Co.
Partridge Snow & Hahn, LLP
Rich May Attorneys at Law

summer solstice Party sponsors                                       
Athleta 
Benjamin Nutter Architects
Bessemer Trust
Buttonwood Stables
Corliss Bros.
Don Doak (EBSCO)
EBSCO
Hogan Tire
Ipswich Ale Brewery 
Ipswich Chripractic & Rehabilitation
Mary Kane (GW&K Investment Management)
Mayer Tree Service
Nancy Judge (Keller Williams Realty) 

Thanks for the Trails 5K sponsors                                      
Cape Ann Savings Bank 
Coastal Greengrocer
EBSCO 
Giblees Menswear
Greenhead
Institution for Savings
Ipswich Ale Brewery
Ipswich Bay Glass
National Grid
New England Biolabs 
New England Running Co.
Rich May Attorneys at Law 
Russell Orchards
Savoie Nolan Architect

From the Desk of Grant writer, Leah Angelini
Essex County Trail Association would like to say a big thank you to MassTrails,  
Cell Signaling Technology, and the American Quarter Horse Association for their 
generous grant contributions.

Thanks to the generous funding from the MassTrails Grant Program, ECTA is able  
to tackle two significant projects in Willowdale State Forest. The first project is 
at Trail #23 where a failing culvert will be replaced with a new one. The second 
project is at Trail #41 where a new Beaver Deceiver needs to be installed. With  
this funding, ECTA is finally able to carry out the much needed repairs at  
these two significant trails. 

Thanks to the generous funding from the Cell Signaling Technology Environmental 
Grant, ECTA was able to update all new signage for the 450 miles of trails running 
throughout the North Shore! We also will be able to carry out much need trail repair 
and maintenance from past and future storm damage with the remaining funds.

Lastly, we would like to thank American Quarter Horse Association (AQHA) for  
their most recent contribution. The AQHA STEP (Stewards for Trails, Education & 
Partnerships) Grant Program has allowed us to carry out the much needed trail  
repair at the trail off of Coffin Street in West Newbury. There is a small boardwalk 
there for people to use to cross a very boggy section to access the trail system; 
however it is not accessible for horses. We have replaced the current boardwalk 
with a larger one that can accommodate both foot and horse traffic. 

We are so grateful to all of you! It’s thanks to these generous contributions we are 
able to carry out this crucial work for the trail systems.  

Photo by Leah Angelini

3



Happy guests began the 
evening enjoying a variety 
of beers from Ipswich Ale 
Brewery’s Tapmobile, 
crudités and gourmet 
cheeses from Coastal 
Greengrocer and bid on 
wonderful silent auction 
items. Dinner consisted 
of Spanish paella prepared 
in giant steel pans and 
decadent desserts baked 
by Disa Cheston.

To top off the night, we 
had local favorite Orville 
Giddings and his team  
of superb bluegrass  
musicians entertain us, 
getting people on their 
feet in joyful impromptu 
dancing. We were all sorry 
to see the evening end! 

Thank you to all who  
attended and who provide 
the support that’s so vital 
to our mission. We look 
forward to seeing you un-
der the tents at the 2020 
Summer Solstice Party!

© Shawn Tinkman Photography

© Shawn Tinkman Photography

suMMER soLsTiCE CELEBRATioN!
The Summer Solstice Party at Groton House was our most success-
ful party yet! A record-breaking, sold-out crowd of over 300 people 
celebrated the beginning of summer and another successful year of 
completed trail projects and events! 
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Please Note:  

Red dots are not in exact location of work.

Maps are not meant for navigation.

2018-19 TRAiL woRK
Part of ECTA’s mission is to coordinate and orchestrate maintenance  
of the extensive 450+-mile trail system. This includes visible work  
such as repairing trail surfaces, working in resource areas, building 
boardwalks and beaver deceivers and engaging in routine tasks such  
as mowing and clearing downed trees. Our not-visible work involves  
establishing and ensuring easements with property owners, permiting 
with towns and creating overall trail management plans.

In 2018-19 we embarked on many successful projects and renovations  
in Essex, Hamilton-Wenham, Ipswich and West Newbury. While it ap-
pears effortless, it takes many hands and hours to see these projects 
from start to finish. Explore the trails and discover improvements  
we’ve made on new routes and some old tried-and-true favorites!  

MAiNTANENCE & REPAiRs 

Red dots indicate trail work including: 
• Repaired trail surfaces
• Installed boardwalks & culverts
• Constructed beaver deceivers
• Repaired bridges
• Removed downed trees
• Cleared brush
• Mowed trails

  Key to Features
      Green Spaces

      Water Bodies

      Surrounding Towns

         Town Lines

      Trail Work
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Trustee Contributors ($1,000 & over)                                            
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Britton

Ellen Cabot

Terri Campbell and Michael Mars

Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Cheston

Mrs. F. Colloredo-Mansfeld

Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Crockett

Mr. and Mrs. David C. de Sieyes

Mr. and Mrs. Malcolm A. de Sieyes

GAC Runners Club Inc.

John Greenbaum and Chris Eaton

Deborah Hamilton

Tim Hilton and Sara Miller

Elizabeth Johnson

David Kagan

Pat Kelly

Eric Krathwohl

Susan and Jack Lawrence

Jay and Janet Lingerman

Jennifer Lodge

North Shore NEMBA

Tom and Randi Mitchell

Lauren Norton and David Chapin

Fran Robinson

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph and Christine Sandulli

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Schrage

Mrs. Walter Smith

Susie and Dick Stone

West Newbury Riding and Driving Club

Matthew Whitlock and Penny Neal

Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Wilkinson

Steward Contributors ($500-$999)                                          

Mr. Neil R. Ayer, Jr.

Kevin Bottomley

The Eddy Family

Michael and Joan Even

Tamson Gardner

Joseph and Maureen Geller

Ann and Sarah Getchell

Don and Lucia Greenough

Mr. and Mrs. Brehon S. Griswold

Groton House Farm Classic Committee

Whitney and Elizabeth Hatch

Mr. and Mrs. Philip Lake

Jill Morris

Mr. and Mrs. Theodore E. Ober

Mr. and Mrs. David O. Phippen

Amy and Chris Remondi

Ms. Sharon Arkoff

Ms. Alexandra Arthurs

Richard Atwater and Carol Kling

Maria Benotti and Peter Kellerman

Jenny Berryman and Richard Leveroni

Don and Cyndy Bourquard

Carolyn Britt and Michael Schaaf

Cynthia Brown

Ms. Anne Burkhardt

John and Lucy Burton

Jay and Cathy Butler

Kelly Butterworth

Dr. and Mrs. David A. Byrne

Mr. and Mrs. Phil Camp

Ms. Julia Carpenter

Andrea and Ralph Caruso

Wayne Castonguay and Cynthia Richmond

James David Christmas

Maureen Clarke

Debbie  Cole and Scott Homan

Mr. and Mrs. Alfred F. Contarino

Dan and Diane Cook

Tim Creamer and Mary Neegle

Christopher Crockett

Marnie M. Crouch and Michael Gordon

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Curtis

Chris Davis

A. David and Katharine B. Davis

Doug and Shay DeAngelis

William Dery

Letizia and Roberto Donati

Mrs. Tracy Egan

Heather M. and Thomas Ford

Bill and Alyse Gause

Amy Goodnow

Craig Gorton

Mrs. Winifred Gray

Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Greene

Don and Lucia Greenough

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Haley

Phyllis and Robert Hanson

Phyllis and Mike Hardgrove

John Hart and Carol Ball

Don and Martha Hodgman

Gregory and Caroline Horner

Nancy and Charlie Hovey

Dick and Sonya Jacobson

Brenda Jarrell

Gary Jewett

Gary and Patricia Johnstone

Dana P. Jordan, Esq.

Martine Kellett

Susan Knowles

Carolyn Lackey

Leesa Lavigne

John Leary and Sharon Doherty

Elizabeth Leavell

Andy and Jan Lindsay

Janet and Mike Rogers

Rick Silverman

Mr. Campbell Steward

Diane and Mark Thompson

Patron Contributors ($250-$499)                                          

Ipswich Ale Brewery

Charlie and Heather Annaloro

Susie Banta

Lida and David Bernard

Ray and Joan Best

Katharine Bradford

John and Kate Cabot

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Carroll

Christy Cashman

Rudolf and Francesca Colloredo-Mansfeld

Peter Copelas and Emily Trespas

Susan Denoncour

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Dunstan and Family

George and Susan Evans

Lynnette and Jerry Fallon

Carole Ganz and Jamie Cabot 

Bob Gillis

Liz Ginsburg

Mrs. Judy Gregg

Natasha Grigg

Amanda and Michael Hogan

Anne Hutchins and James Kirschner

Abigail and Boyd Jackson

David Jones

Richard and Katharine Kosinski

Josh Lerner and Wendy Wood

Elizabeth Rhinelander and Peter MacEwen

John Lichten and Mary Milgrom

Mr. Robert B. Minturn

Frederic and Elizabeth Morris

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony E. Pearson

Will and Lucy Pingree

Lauren and Michael Prior

Mr. Christopher E. Pulick

Venetia and Joe Reilly

Mr. and Mrs. J. C. Rich

Susan Robie

Constance McCrane and David Schylling

David Smith

Mr. and Mrs. Derek and Rebecca Oldfield Smith
Amanda Smith

Deb and James Thomas

Ann Muir Thomas and Benjamin Levy

Waldingfield Driving Trials
Mr. and Mrs. Frederic Winthrop

Friend Contributors ($100-$249)                                          

Mr. and Mrs. John Adam

Elaine Alan

Shipley Allinson

Jennifer Allport-Anderson

Bob and Carol Anderson

2018 Contributors

Dear ECTA Members and Supporters, 

We acknowledge below the many donors and 
sponsors who have given beyond individual 
and family memberships in support of ECTA. 
Their generosity makes it possible to fulfill  
our mission—our heartfelt thanks to all.
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Harry and Molly Lister

Mrs. Donald Little

Tuulikki Loring

Martin C. and Anne B. Madden

Arlene and Michael Maginn

Roger Martell and Margaret Crocker

Catherine Martini

Francoise Martinolle

Joshua Massey and Marthe Aimée

Caroline Matterson

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Mayer

Linda McDonald

Florence Mercer

Carrie Merriman

Linda Metcalf

Rande Mindick and Madelyn Bennett

Suzanne Mitchell and Eddie Gomez

Alan and Karen Morrell

Mrs. James Moseley

Kathryn L. Murdoch

Mr. and Mrs. C. J. Murray

Rachel and Robert Murrin

Benjamin Nutter

Peter O’Connor

Danielle Ondrick

Mrs. Joanne H. Patton

William and Sandra Phippen

Katharine Pickering and Richard O’Dwyer

Mr. and Mrs. John R. Pingree

Lily Rice Hsia

Joan E. Richards and Harry Zeltzer

Wendy and Peter Richardson

Ms. Lydia Richardson

Mary and David Rimmer

Carolyn Roy and Peter Yung

Robert and Abigail Scherer-Hoock

Stephen M. and Iris Taymore Schnitzer

Robin and Dan Sears

Ms. Holly E. Sheltry

Tom Shirley and Sarah B. Kaull

Mr. and Mrs. David B. Smith

Dick Snellgrove

Paula Stangenberg

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Stanislaw

Angela Steadman and Peter Bernardin

Mr. and Mrs. P. Stearns

Dr. Ruth Stellatella

Fiona Stewart and Mark Avenmarg

David and Tracy Strouss

Martin and Nancy Sullivan

Cathy Taylor and Bryan Parrott

David and Helen Tory

Trail Comrade

Francesca Valeri

Ms. Anne T. Vinsel

Margaret Vitale and George Hall

Arthur T. Wallace

William and Laurel Walsh

Mr. and Mrs. David Wanger

Ipswich River Watershed Association

Sandy and Bob Weatherall

Mr. and Mrs. William Wheaton

Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas White

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Whitman

Hannah Wilbur and Jon Henry

Annmarie Wilcox Frattaoli

Holly Willard and Tom Falzareno

Ralph and Julie Williams

David and Diane Wilson

Lisa Wohlleib

Mr. and Mrs. Oliver Wolcott

Michael and Cynthia Woods

Myopia Schooling Field Fund                                         

Peter Bernardin and Angela Steadman

Katharine Bradford

Ms. Ann Burkhardt

Andrea and Ralph Caruso

Kathleen Crosby

Susan Denoncour

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Dunstand and Family

Mrs. Tracy Egan

Carole Ganz and Jamie Cabot

Tamson Gardner

Amy Goodnow

Amanda and Michael Hogan

Francoise Martinolle

Joshua Massey and Marthe Aimée

Rande Mindick and Madelyn Bennett

Lauren Norton and David Chapin

Venetia and Joe Reilly

Ms. Lydia Richardson

Margaret Schrage

Cathy Taylor

Ann Muir Thomas and Benjamin Levy

Diane and Mark Thompson

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Wilkinson

Patrick Keough Memorial Trail Fund_                              

Ms. Sharon Arkoff

Daphne Borden

Carol Ganz and Jamie Cabot

Christy Cashman

Mrs. F. Colloredo-Mansfeld

Mr. and Mrs. Alfred F. Contarino Jr.

Ron and Julie DePaolis

Janet Egan

Mrs. Tracy Egan

Heather M. and Thomas Ford

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Haley

Deborah Hamilton

Josh Lerner and Wendy Wood

Richard Leveroni and Jennifer Berryman

John Lichten and Mary Milgrom

Carrie R. Merriman

Rachel Murrin

Lauren Norton and David Chapin

Katharine Pickering and Richard O’Dwyer

Amy and Chris Remondi

Kathleen and Andrew St. Pierre

Ms. Cassandra White

Matthew Whitlock and Penny Neal

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Whitman

Grant and Foundation Funding_                              

Apple Lane Foundation

Ayco Charitable Foundation

Blue Cross Blue Shield of MA

GE Foundation Matching Gifts Program

Hurdle Hill Foundation

Institution for Savings

Katharine Bradford Foundation

Kelly Family Charitable Foundation

Mass DCR Recreational Trails Program

New England Biolabs Foundation

People’s United Community Foundation of Eastern MA

The Even Family Foundation

Special Gift Designations                                         

Daphne Borden 
In Memory of Patrick Keough

Chris Davis 
In Memory of Carol H. Davis

Amanda and Michael Hogan 
In Memory of  Dr. Paul Spiers

Nancy Hovey 
In Honor of Barbara Sears

Gary Jewett 

In Memory of Charlie Kellog

Martine Kellett 

In Memory of Susan Foster

Carole Kelly-Sinclair 
In Memory of Kimberly and Jamie,  

my beautiful daughter and son

Susan and Jack Lawrence 
In Memory of Monkey

Susan and Jack Lawrence  

In Memory of “Jared” a wonderful horse

Susan and Jack Lawrence 

In Memory of “Juggie” a special horse

Mrs. Donald Little 

In Memory of Andy and Donald Little

Margaret Schrage 
In Memory of Burnetta Coleman 

(grandmother)

Kate Sillari         
In Memory of Mr. and Mrs. Ted Anderson

Diane Thompson 

In Memory of Mark J. Thompson

Mr. and Mrs. Fredreric Winthrop 
In Memory of Moose C. M.

*  List as of December 31, 2018 

   Our apologies for any omissions



Essex County Trail Association

P.O. Box 358

Hamilton, MA 01936

Donor/Member Name           Spouse/Member Name

Preferred Donor Listing

 Address          City 

State           Zip     Phone      Email 

Enclosed please find my check payable to ECTA in the amount of $
Please include my new or renewal membership in this contribution at the level checked below:

___ $35 Individual   ___ $50 Family    ___ $100 Friend    ___ $250 Patron     ___ $500 Steward     ___ $1,000 Trustee

I would like to include an additional contribution of $_________ for:

___ General Fund    ___ Myopia Schooling Field Fund   ___ In Memory/In Honor of

Please mail your tax-deductible gift to: ECTA, P.O. Box 358, Hamilton, MA 01936
Contributions can be made by credit card at: ectaonline.org or by phone 978.468.1133

Photos by Leah Angelini


